Presidents Report 2024

I've really enjoyed my 1%t year as the PTA president. Thank you to Bridgett for her handover and her
help throughout the year. It's been great having a full house of committed office bearers to keep the
PTA strong, along with a great committee. Nice to have some new faces at the last few meetings
also.

The PTA pulled off an amazing night with the masked singer finally being able to go ahead. A big
thankyou to Suzan, Jenni and Bridgett and all those involved in helping put this event on, as it was a
great fundraiser.

This past year the PTA have supported and helped cover the costs of the National Young Leaders
Day, Year 8 leavers jerseys, School Movie, a new BBQ for Friday sausages, Year 8 BBQ catering,
refreshments for prize giving, Touch BBQ and started the process of getting turf for the school
grounds.

As part of the masked singer we were gifted four masked singer costumers, which Suzan is kindly
storing for us until a decision is made on the best thing to do with them.

The popular Friday BBQ continued this year. Thanks to Joanne Mcllwrick for co-ordinating last year,
we welcome Hayley Mcllwrick who has taken over for this year. Thank you to the parents who take
the time to volunteer cooking the BBQ each week, without volunteers such as yourselves we
wouldn’t be able to run this popular and successful event each week.

Thanks to Megs for organising the annual ski tip, unfortunately this did not go ahead due to low
numbers. Something to work on this year to keep it going.

Thanks to Jacs Reid for all she does behind the scenes for the PTA with banking all of the BBQ money
and all those coins!

Also to Denise for looking after the second hand uniforms last year, we now have Melissa taking the
lead on that this year and have streamlined this to be more available on our Facebook page.

Thank you to Melissa, Marielle & Melissa for doing your role throughout the year, it's made my job
nice and easy!

Also the committee for taking the time out of your busy lives to come to meetings. Thanks Steve for
being the principle that you are, you are so passionate about Winton School and helping our children
receive a great education.

Going forward it would be great to see more new faces attend meetings, we are a small group of
parents dedicated to help benefit all of the students at Winton School. Many hands make light work
so the more people involved the better.

Thanks Jane.



